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Cumberland County ABC Board

April 9, 2018
Regular Meeting

Main Office, 1705 Owen Drive, Fayetteville, NC 28304

PRESENT:
Wade Hardin, Chairman


Bob Lewis, Vice-Chairman

Frances Jackson, Board Member


Tammy Sinclair, Board Member


Kenneth Edge, Board Member


Neil Yarborough, Attorney


Commissioner Jeannette Council, Liaison


David Horne, General Manager


Rick Libero, Chief Law Enforcement


Carolyn Parker, Finance Officer/Secretary

Mr. Hardin called the meeting of the Cumberland County Alcoholic Beverage Control Board to order at 6:00 PM.

Mr. Hardin welcomed Commissioner Jeannette Council to the meeting.

Mr. Hardin asked were there any agenda adjustments. There were none.
Mr. Hardin asked were there any announcements.  Mr. Horne reminded the Board to return their registration form to Ms. Parker tonight if they plan on attending the NABCA Annual Conference May 21 – 24, 2018 in Phoenix, AZ. The registration forms must be returned to NABCA prior to April 27, 2018. 
Required Reading
Mr. Hardin read the required reading statutes GS 18B-201. The Board members did not have any conflicts of interest pertaining to the meeting.  

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of March 12, 2018 minutes.
MOTION: Mr. Lewis made a motion to approve the March 12, 2018 minutes as mailed. 
SECOND: Ms. Jackson
VOTE: Unanimous

Law Enforcement Report

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of the March 2018 Law Enforcement Report in the package.
Mr. Libero highlighted the March 2018 Law Enforcement report and read a letter from Mr. Tom Price, Cumberland County EMS, National Registry Paramedic, highlighting the actions of Officer Douglas Austin for noticing a unit suddenly stopped in the middle of the roadway and offered his aid to the crew who were working the sudden cardiac arrest of a pediatric patient.  Agent Austin’s actions were above and beyond the call of duty and exemplified the highest standards of public service.  Mr. Price recommended that the Board please recognize him for a superior job.

Mr. Edge recommended that Ms. Council recommend Officer Austin for the Cumberland County Cares Award from the County Commissioners. 

MOTION:  Mr. Edge made a motion that Ms. Council recommend Officer Austin for the Cumberland County Cares Award and be recognized at the Commissioners meeting.
SECOND:  Ms. Jackson

VOTE: Unanimous
MOTION: Mr. Edge moved to approve the March 2018 Law Enforcement Report in the package.
SECOND:  Ms. Jackson
VOTE: Unanimous

General Manager’s Report

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of the March 2018 General Manager’s reports.
Mr. Horne said the State numbers for March have not been released as of today.  He said the March sales were up $345,029, Over-the-counter sales were up $331,897 and Mixed Beverage sales were up $13,132.  The year-to-date sales were up $816,803. 
Mr. Horne followed-up with the store hours for the Cliffdale store and informed the Board that there was another shooting and killing at the intersection of Cliffdale and Reilly Road.  That was the fourth shooting in the last six months.  The employees are hesitate about working in that store in fear of their safety.  The problem with closing the store early is we would lose most of our sales, which are the last two hours of the night.  Mr. Horne suggested putting an officer in the store on Friday and Saturday nights from 4 pm to 9 pm. It would cost $250 a week or $1,000 per month. There would be a marked police car in front of the store.  Mr. Horne plans to hire off-duty officers if the Board does not have any oppositions.
Mr. Horne said the good news is the Cliffdale lease ends January 31, 2019, the problem is finding a place to move the store.

Mr. Horne said that he would make a recommendation next month regarding adjusting some of the store hours.
MOTION:  Ms. Jackson moved that the Board accept the March 2018 General Manager’s report.
SECOND:  Ms. Sinclair
VOTE:  Unanimous

ABC MOU Agreement

Mr. Horne discussed the Memorandum of Understanding between the ABC Board and the Department of Justice ATF and Explosive. Mr. Horne said that he was not aware of the MOU until Chief Libero took over the department. Chief Libero found out that all the liability is on the Board, we are spending our resources, using our equipment and we are getting little in return.   Mr. Horne recommended the Board give a 30-day notice and terminate the agreement and to make a resolution that all future agreements with the federal government are presented before the Board for approval.  
MOTION: Mr. Lewis made a motion to terminate the Memorandum of Understanding with the Federal Department of Justice ATF and Explosive with a 30-day written notice; and made a Resolution that all future agreements with the Federal Government and any type of Mutual Aid agreement are approved by the Board.
SECOND: Ms. Jackson

VOTE:  Unanimous

Mr. Hardin asked for a motion to adjourn.

MOTION: Ms. Jackson moved to adjourn

SECOND: Ms. Sinclair
The meeting adjourned at 6:35 PM 

______________________________

Chairperson



